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    Thursday 5th November 2020
	Dear Parents and Carers,
It was lovely to see so many families at the Halloween trail over the half term break. Thank you to the Friends of Stockham for their excellent organisation of the event, and to the parents who decorated their houses in such creative ways! The trail raised over £240.

With the recent news of further restrictions starting on Thursday, we are preparing and organising a fun packed term of learning for the children. We have already had such a busy start to term! All the children have enjoyed starting their new topics.

Next week, I will add some photos from each year group so that you can see what the children have been learning. 

Congratulations to the following Year 6 children who have been chosen to carry out special roles and responsibilities this year, we are all very proud of you. This was the hardest year so far to select such roles, as ALL children in the Year 6 class work hard, show kindness and behave exceptionally well.

Head girl – Holly                                               
Head boy – Oscar

Red house captain – Alfie Bel

Green house captain – Brooke

Yellow house captain – Dylan

Blue house captain – Summer 
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Important information about Parents evenings - Week beginning 9th and 16th of November 

Thank you for booking your time slots on parentmail. The booking system was more complicated than we anticipated! You will receive a zoom code from your child’s class teacher. Please only join the meeting when it is your turn. You will hear an alarm ring when your 10 minute slot has finished. The teacher must leave the conversation at this point as they will need to be on time for the next parent’s appointment. It would be really helpful if your zoom profile shows a user name that the teacher can recognise i.e. your child’s name (rather than Samsung galaxy 16) who is waiting to join the meeting. Please follow the link for more help on changing your username for a meeting:  https://www.alphr.com/how-to-user-name-in-zoom/
Friday 13th – Children in Need Day – Children may come to school wearing bright colours, spots or stripes! A donation bucket will be in each playground with our Year 6 children.

Monday 16th November – School photo day. Children will have their individual photo taken.

Friday 20th November – Non school uniform day – please bring into school a luxury item for the Christmas hamper raffle (more details to follow from the Friends of Stockham) 

3rd December - Nasal flu spray day for all year groups (if you have registered your child)

4th December – We are hoping that the Quantum Theatre Company will still be able to come to school to perform ‘The night before Christmas’ playlet to individual KS2 year groups in the hall. (7th December are the Key stage 1 performances). We will be asking for a £2 donation towards the cost of this show.
Wednesday 16th December – Christmas dinner day – children may wear a Christmas jumper to school, or wear something festive in their hair.

Friday 18th December  - Term ends – 12 pm – F, 1, 5 and 6

                                         Term ends – 12.10pm – 2, 3 and 4
I will be taking some unpaid parental leave to spend time with my family. This time is fully supported by the school Governing Body and will start on the 16th November and end on the 16th December. Mr Joe Burbank will be Acting Head Teacher in my absence. Please use your child’s class teacher as a first point of call for any concerns and queries. 

Many thanks,

Mrs. Ruth Burbank.



Lunchtime supervisor maternity cover position

We have an exciting opportunity available starting in November for a new lunchtime supervisor. £9.25 an hour (7.5 hours a week) Please see the school website for further details: https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/jobs/373434 
If you are interested or know somebody who would be ideal for this role, please complete the School Support application form found at the above web address on our school website and speak to Mrs Ruth Burbank.
School Car Park

Can we please remind parents and carers to not park or drop off in the school car park.  Thank you.

CLASS NEWS
Year F  In Foundation this week we have been talking about night-time now that it is getting 
             dark so much earlier! We have been thinking about nocturnal animals and how they 
             'see' at night, making starry night sky paintings and fluffy Owl Babies, exploring in our 
             new cave and looking forward to Fireworks lighting up the night sky.
Year 1  In English this week Year 1 have been discussing fairy tales, we have been talking
             about our favourite ones and using because to explain why we love them! In maths 
             we have been exploring fact families, we have used objects and the part, part whole-
             model to help us to understand this idea.
Year 2  We have enjoyed a brilliant start to Term 2 and are already immersed in our new 
             topic,  Incredible India. The children have enjoyed listening to and retelling a story 
             from India this week and drew beautiful story maps to support them in sequencing 
             and recalling events. In our geography lesson we have been using the world map to 
             find and name the continents. We were also able to locate the UK and India.
Year 3  Year 3 have had a fabulous start to term 2! We have been looking at column addition 
             in maths, and in art we have found out about the life of Charles Rennie Mackintosh. 
             We also had great fun creating our Christmas card designs - we hope you like them!
Year 4  Year 4 have had a great start to term and have had some really thoughtful responses 
             to our new book 'Escape from Pompeii'.  We have begun to learn the story using the 
             story-telling approach - ask us how much we can remember. In maths we have 
             begun to focus on addition and subtraction and have been noticing what happens as 
             we add and subtract 1s, 10s and 100s from a number.  We have started to be 
             historians and tried to put some very important dates from the past in order. We were 
             surprised when some of the things we have already learnt about overlapped.
Year 5  This week we have been learning about the Space Race in history and have started 

             to consider the ethics regarding sending animals into space. We have also been 
             looking at word problems in maths and have started thinking about descriptive writing 
             in English. 
Year 6  In Year 6 we have been very busy this week with our assessments. In science we 
             have been exploring how light can refract. In maths we have been recapping short 
             division and exploring long division.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Miley May for returning to school with such enthusiasm, and showing us her super 
             learning powers at work, especially Listening and Perseverance. Well done Miley 
             May!

             Jessica for a great Show and Tell this week. We really enjoyed seeing your 
             Confidence learning powers growing. Well done Jessica!

Year 1  Charlie for using such fabulous independence in his phonics, huge well done, you 
             have really impressed the adults in the classroom this week. 
             Rocco for using great perseverance in maths, well done for working so hard even 
             when it was tricky you kept trying your best. 

Year 2  Eliza for beginning the new term with a wonderful positive outlook to learning. You 
             are working so hard and have shown real determination to succeed. Well done!
             William for always trying your best and challenging yourself in all subjects. You 
             show excellent perseverance and independence throughout each day and should 
             be very proud of yourself. Well done!

Year 3  Alise for settling into Year 3 so well - it is a pleasure to have you in the class! 
             Lucy for always being ready to learn, listening well in class and producing some 
             lovely work as a result.
Year 4  Eva for some absolutely outstanding pieces of homework from our topic last term.  
             She really pushed herself to complete the deep sea dive tasks, producing a very 
             impressive and thoughtful poem and innovative maths game. 

             Layla for having a super attitude to her work since coming back from half term. She 
             has worked really hard, especially in maths, getting onto the Deep Sea Dives 
             because of this increased effort.  

Year 5  Emma for thinking deeply in class when answering questions during our guided
             reading.

             Amelie for using her determination and teamwork when faced with tricky maths 
             questions! Well done.
Year 6  Phoebe and Hallie for their amazing determination in maths. They have shown 
             brilliant perseverance in lessons and extra groups to make sure they feel fully 
             confident with the new methods. They even asked for extra calculations!
Well done everyone!

School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










